GENERAL MANAGER'S STATUS REPORT
January 12, 2022

Treatment Plants

The treatment plants continue to meet constituent discharge requirements on a
routine basis. There have been no discharge violations due to Equipment Failure.

Collection System

Crews are continuing with regular operations, daily inspections of District lift
stations, issuance of correction notices for repairs on private laterals, and
inspections on all repairs. Throughout the month, collection staff inspected
waterways and the district effluent outfall line after all rain events.

For last month the district hydraulically cleaned 6,425 feet of line. We also CCTV
4,842 feet for the month.

Strategic Plan

The District is proceeding with in gelting phase one of the Master Plan
accomplished.

e Applied to the State Revolving Fund and are now on the list to be funded.

Regulatory Compliance: District is maintaining a >90% compliance currently
through the 2022 calendar year...i.e., < 2 $30’s, RWQCB Plant Discharge
Requirements.

Customer Service: The District continues to maintain < 1% customer complaints.

Facilities & Infrastructure PowerPoint presentation

There have been no discharge violations due to Equipment Failure.

Professional Development: All safety protocols are being utilized to promote
“Zero Lost Time” due to injuries. The district had the following safety tail gates for
the month including:

Office Ergonomics

Holiday Safety

Asbestoses Awareness

Near missis safety pyramid E-mod

Respirator protection program SOP 24

Lock Qut Tag Out

Hot Work permits and welding cutting and brazing
Winter safe driving and walking tips

District was awarded CWEA Desert Section “Safety” Plant of the year 2022.
Sherri Fairbanks, Rick Dever and Dawn Grantham attended CSDA Brown Act
workshop at Mojave Water District in Apple Valley.



